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Dear Family Members,  
 

Heavenly Parent bless you! 
 
Over the last two and a half months, we embarked on an incredible 

journey together with the Blue Dragon Tour, visiting 10 major locations 

across America and reaching many more through online participation and 

out-of-town attendees. Our mission was clear: to deeply unite with True 

Mother by learning the Truth of the Providence, and to blow away the 

negative spirits of the past. 
 
Each stop on the tour was a profound experience. We came to know the 

essence of True Parents more deeply through True Mother’s words and 

were blessed to participate in the special great works led by Dr. Ki Hoon 

Kim and the Cheon Shim Won team. For many, the highlight of each visit 

was undoubtedly our Best Sunday Service Ever, where our youth shone 

brightly. They were leading not only the Sunday service experience, but the 

entire event, including the evening prayer vigils. These evening vigils were 

powerful moments of awakening, bringing new members together, and 

revitalizing our community. 
 
The tour also included an adventurous pilgrimage to Korea, where we 

brought 420 participants, including 50 new members and ministers from 

the ACLC group. This pilgrimage was a testament to our commitment and 



 

 

to the strength of our united efforts. The reflections from those who 

attended are still pouring in, and they continue to inspire. 
 
I just wanted to say thank you. Your contribution to the Blue Dragon Tour, 

whether through prayer, attendance, participation in Korea, donations, or 

other forms of support, was invaluable. This truly was a national offering, 

and it could not have been achieved without your dedication and hard 

work. 
 
Thank you and congratulations. I know how much effort it took to achieve 

so much in such a short time, and I believe we have made True Mother 

proud. 
 
Together, we have expanded the foundation to clear the shadows of the 

past and prepare for the Entrance Ceremony to Cheon Won Gung in April 

2025. Let us continue this journey with the same spirit of unity and 

dedication. 
 
I expect the coming months to be full of growth, as we share Heavenly 

Parent and True Parents’ love with many more people, who will come to 

experience Cheon Il Guk together with us. 
 
Also, it seems a lot of people really like the Blue Dragon theme. It is kind of 

cool. As the Chinese zodiac of this year, that is the symbol that True 

Mother mentioned brings the spirit of blowing away the negative energies 

of the past, allowing us to renew and rejuvenate. I wonder, what will we do 

next year with the year of the green snake? 
 
Thank you again for your support and participation. 
 
With heartfelt gratitude, 

 

 

 

Rev. Demian Dunkley 

President, FFWPU-USA 
 

  

 

Blue Dragon Tour Photos  
 

 

Blue Dragon Pilgrimage Photos  
 

  
 

 
  
  

 
 






































